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Increasing societal and regulatory pressure on packaging 

Packaging serves essential functions for food, starting with protecting and preserving the food, a function that also 
relates to sanitary and waste reduction issues. Among the materials used, plastic in particular has experienced a 
significant boom in recent decades given the advantages it offers in terms of functionality and price. 

Packaging is now subject to strong societal pressure, however, with people gaining a growing awareness of its impact 
on the environment. The movement is particularly targeted at plastics, with ocean pollution being the trigger, setting 
off a huge international mobilisation.  

On top of this societal pressure, regulatory pressure has increased since 2015 in the European Union and in France 
with the publication of several pieces of legislation, notably ratifying the ban on the provision of a number of single-
use plastics in a staggered manner between 2020 and 2025.  

But the ambitions are more far-reaching. In France, the law against waste and for the circular economy, enacted on 
10 February of this year, sets a goal of “stopping the marketing of single-use plastic packaging by 2040”. It also 
encourages the development of bulk, the reduction and reuse of packaging, as well as recycling, notably through 
“extended producer responsibility” channels, in which a marketer entrusts a so-called eco-organisation (e.g. Citéo for 
household packaging) with the management of the waste that its product generates and pays it a fee in return. The 
details of this law’s implementation will be specified by decree over consecutive five-year periods starting in 2021. 

A raft of initiatives at all levels 

In response to societal expectations and new regulatory requirements, a raft of initiatives and innovations are being 
developed at all levels of the packaging value chain, from plastics manufacturers and packaging manufacturers, agri-
food manufacturers and retailers, to players in waste management and recycling.  

Central to this momentum is the concept of the circular economy, which is based on sustainable product design and 
responsible use. Upstream, this approach is based on eco-design, which consists of designing a packaged product 
taking into account its complete life cycle, from the choice of materials to its end of life. 
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What are the development avenues for packaging? 

Several avenues can be explored to make packaging more environmentally friendly (while ensuring that food 
protection and preservation requirements are met).   

▪ Pursue efforts to reduce volumes by reducing or eliminating packaging, or by eliminating certain non-essential 

components. Development avenues include bulk, which is attracting the interest of both consumers and 

retailers. 

▪ Develop reusable packaging, which raises the issue of a deposit for reuse, as well as that of containers 

provided by the consumer. 

▪ Recycle packaging more. The issue concerns mainly plastics, which are only 27% recycled in France (58% for 

bottles and flasks), whereas the average for all household packaging is 70% (2018, source: Citéo). 

This requires making a bigger effort in terms of collection. For this purpose, France has opted to extend 

sorting guidelines (i.e. the packaging accepted in specific bins) to all plastic packaging throughout the country 

by 2022. This will also require upgrading sorting centres and developing new technologies and new recycling 

channels, as currently not all plastic packaging can be recycled for technical or economic reasons. 

▪ Switch to more easily recyclable materials. A switch from plastic to paper-cardboard has been observed for a 

number of uses, but this material cannot cover all the functionalities provided by plastics. Hybrid plastic-

cardboard concepts are another possible answer. 

▪ Use renewable materials to reduce the use of fossil resources and the carbon footprint. So far, the 

development of bioplastics remains moderate (around 2% of the world’s plastic packaging volume) and mainly 

concerns resins identical to those produced by the petrochemical industry. 

Research is actively underway to provide new solutions in these different areas. 

Rethinking packaging: an imperative for agri-food companies 

Food packaging is undergoing a sea change. For agri-food companies, supporting this movement is an obligation, 
over and above mere compliance with new regulatory requirements. Their retailer customers are also announcing 
commitments to limit the environmental footprint of their packaging, for their own-label brands and beyond.  

Manufacturers have already taken many initiatives. Rethinking packaging is often part of a global approach linked to 
a company’s CSR policy. It mobilises multidisciplinary teams as part of a collaborative approach with external 
partners and has an impact on the company’s entire value chain.  

This type of approach is based primarily on the nature of the product and the essential functionalities that the 
packaging must provide (product shelf life, no alteration of taste or colour, etc.). It also incorporates marketing 
requirements and must take into account any differences in uses and regulations between the various countries 
covered. All of this conditions the technically possible solutions and leads to trade-offs given the additional costs and 
investments that these solutions involve. Ambitions sometimes clash with reality... And the choices made stem from 
corporate strategies.  

Rethinking packaging is also a source of innovation and differentiation for agri-food companies, giving them an 
opportunity to show they are responsive and able to come up with new ideas for their customers, who are themselves 
keenly aware of these issues. 

 

This summary is taken from a study by Eric Porcheron and Alexandre Biau, presented at the Unigrains Meetings on 5 February 2020. 
This study is available with restricted access on our website. 

 

  


